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              Riverside-San Bernardino Counties  

The Inland Orchid News. 

 

  

Regular meetings are 

held on the 2nd 

Thursday of the month.   

 

Regular meetings 

include: 

 

Plant Judging 7:15pm 

 

Meeting 7:30pm 

 

Speaker  7:45pm 

 

Refreshments & 

Judging Results 

8:45pm 

 

Raffle 9:00pm 

Meetings are held at the 

Colton Community Center 

Second Thursday of each month 

Show-N-Tell @ 7:15 pm 

Meeting @ 7:30 pm 
 
 

  

At the May meeting, Jim Spence treated us to 3 videos about orchids for 

us to watch.  The last one was about pests and viruses.  The members had 

a great time critiquing the video’s and were especially interested in the 

pest and virus part.  So for July we are going to show “Virus and Pests” 

will be the next topic for our members to familiarize themselves with these 

parasites.  As it is time to start re-potting again it is a good time for a 

refresher class of what some of the common pests look like and the 

damage they can do to the plants and flowers.  Our own Nessa Rosenbaum 

will be the narrator for this program.   

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who helped with the societies Installation and 

Awards ceremony.  The food was great!!  Thanks to Dann Dunst who took 

on the duties of Master of Ceremonies, Jim Spence for providing the 

wonderful series of pictures of the Show-N-Tell orchids taken throughout 

the year and to Max Fisher who stepped in and swore in all the board 

members for the ensuing term.  Thanks to all who attended. 

 

 

 

The month of August is going to be dark for the society, NO Meeting in 

August.  We will resume regular meetings in September.   

 

 
It is becoming increasing more difficult to get speakers.  If you know of a speaker 
that you would like to hear at one of the society meetings, let one of the board 
members know so we can give them a call.  Thanks.  This is your society and the 
board wants to make sure it is the best it can be. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



    

 

 

   Standard Catts   Odonts/Onc.    

        

   1st- G&S Collins  1st –Bob Laughlin 

   2nd-Bob Laughlin  2nd-Dann Dunst 

   3rd-Jamie Stewart   3rd- G&S Collins 

    

   Miniature Catts  Paphs   

        

   1st –Jamie Stewart  1st –Bob Laughlin 

   2nd –G&S Collins  2nd-Dann Dunst 

   3rd –Bob Laughlin  3rd –G&S Collins    

    

Cymbidiums   Vanda  

        

   1st –Bob Laughlin  1st – Dann Dunst 

   2nd –G&S Collins  2nd –Bob Laughlin 

   3rd –    3rd –Jamie Stewart 

    

   Mini Cymbidiums  Phalanaepsis 

       

   1st –Bob Laughlin  1st – G&S Collins 

   2nd –G&S Collins  2nd – Bob Laughlin 

   3rd -    3rd – S&R Trammell 

    

   Dendrobiums   Other 

        

   1st –Bob Laughlin  1st – Dann Dunst 

   2nd –Jamie Stewart  2nd- Bob Laughlin 

   3rd –G&S Collins  3rd –Jamie Stewart 

 

   Species 

    

   1st –Dann Dunst 

   2nd –Bob Laughlin  Most Cultural Awards: Bob Laughlin 

   3rd –Jamie Stewart  Grand Champion: Bob Laughlin 
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Remember to pick 

up your new roster 

from Dann Dunst at 

the next meeting.   

 

Wishing a speedy 

recovery to John 

Hasircogw, Jamie 

Stewart and Don 

Phillips who recently 

went through 

surgery. 

Send a card to wish 

them good health. 

       

               Show-N-Tell Winners for 2016-2017 

 Enjoy having some 

refreshments?  

 

 Bring a treat and 

receive a free raffle 

ticket for the general 

raffle.  Both snacks 

and beverages are 

most welcome. 
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Roster Changes and 

Additions 

 

New members: 

 

Susan Medrano 

3920 Sn Benito Ave. 

San Bernardino, CA 

92407 

909-887-3465 

Smedrano22@ 

roadrunner.com 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome new 

members!  We hope 

that you will find the 

society to be a fun 

and educational way 

to learn more about 

growing orchids. 

 

   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

              

           

 



 

 

      
  Steve Morgan and Jim Spence   Additional attendee’s for the Installation Dinner 

 

              
  Frankie Sexton & Susan Medrano   Our master of Ceremonies – Dann Dunst   Sandy Collins receives  

          President’s Award 
 

         
  Dann Dunst receives several awards + Steve and Rosie Trammell 

        Win Member of the Year 

  

      
  Tom Gibbs being Award for 1st Place 

  Presented his gift Standard Cattleya 

  (Cross pen & pencil set) 
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Officers 2016-2017 
 

President: Tom Gibbs 

1st Vice President: Open 

2nd Vice President: Steve Trammell 

Board Secretary:  Laura Gerdwagon 

 

Membership Secretary:  

Dann Dunst 

Treasurer: Sandy Collins  

Appointments 

 

Auction: OPEN 

Greeter:  OPEN 

Hospitality/Kitchen: Various Groups 

Newsletter: Sandy Collins 

Plant Sales: Jamie Stewart  

Raffle Tickets: Laura Gerdwagon  

Speakers: Micaela Solis 

Sunshine:  Patricia Huckabee 

Parliamentarian: Don Phillips 

AOS/Orchid Digest: Sandy Collins 

Equipment: Jim Spence 

Web Site: Jim Spence 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Board Members 

 

 

Linda Lang, Ron Lang, Laura 

Gerdwagon, Nessa Rosenbaum, 

Micaela Solis, Jim Spence, Steve 

Trammell, Don Phillips, Sandy 

Collins, Dann Dunst, Patricia 

Huckabee & Tom Gibbs.      

Newsletter Editor 

 
 

 

Deadline for newsletter 

submissions is the last 

Sunday of the month. 

Contact: 

 

Sandy Collins 

 

 

Board Meeting 

 

The next board 

meeting will be 

held on Sunday,  

July 23 @ 3:30 

pm at the Colton 

Community 

Center. The board 

meetings are held 

on the fourth 

Sunday of the 

month and the 

general society 

membership is 

always welcome. 

If you are a board 

member and you 

are not able to 

attend please 

notify Tom Gibbs 

@ 619-888-8230 

or by e-mail 

The society will NOT be 

having a meeting the month of 

August 

But we will see you again in 

September.  Hope you all will 

have a wonderful summer. 

 

Remember: 

Support your local orchid growers and tell them you are a member of the 

Riverside-San Bernardino Counties Orchid Society.  Who knows…you 

may receive a discount! 

 

 

 

    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Once again we will be partnering with Chris Gubler of Gubler 

Orchids for the orchid fest in October, the 6th & 7th.  This was a great 

event for us last year and we hope to be able to do it again this year.  

What we need are volunteers!  Yes, you. The ideal time to set up is 

Friday afternoon (or Sat. morn) when plants can be transported.  On 

Saturday the show starts and will have AOS judging so start grooming 

your plants for this occasion. If you can volunteer some time it would 

be greatly appreciated.  Just let one of the board members know.  

Thanks. 

  

 We are also involved with the Huntington Library and Botanical 

Gardens International show, this is also in October, the 20-22nd.  Set up 

will be on Wednesday, October 18.  Again we need people to transport, 

set up and tear down.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

About Our Society… 

The Riverside-San Bernardino Counties Orchid Society (RSBCOS) was founded to further 

the understanding and appreciation of orchids by its members locally and to aid in a 

worldwide effort to improve man’s knowledge of them. 

Meetings are held at 

Colton Community 

Center 

660 Colton Ave. 

Colton, CA 92324 

 

 

Celebrating our 

65th year! 

 

July  

Newsletter 

    

 



 

RSBCOS 

P.O. Box 10423 

San Bernardino, CA 

92423 


